
that I have changed at least one thing
that I have been doing.

John Newsome-for detailing
that which must be addressed, in or­
der to put on a successful camellia
show. A special Thank You from all
of us!

Fred and Clara Hahn-for
eleven years of dedicated service to
our society as our Secretary and
Treasurer. You have done much for
which you will always be remem­
bered.

Gloria McClintock-for service
of ten years as our original Secretary,
followed by eleven years as our As­
sistant Secretary and Treasurer.

Jim Darden-with this issue be­
ing your last, we thank you for ten
years as our Editor. You know bet­
ter than anyone the work required as
Editor. I know that only a very few
would be qualified for such a task.

As of this time, I, nor Miles
Beach, has come up with a new edi­
tor for our ACCS Journal. I invite
all of you to examine this opportu­
nity. You may be allowing an op­
portunity to demonstrate your spe­
cial skills to slip from your grasp. All
you are required to do is publish
three journals each year (possibly
negotiable). Jim Darden has offered
to advise our new editor along the
way. If only I were qualified. But
you, on the other hand, would do a
great job. I do hope that you received

a copy of this journal.
With the time of writing this

message about two months prior to
publication, we are just getting
started on our camellia season. Our
plants look good, and Gail and I have
taken blooms to our first show of the
new season. I hope that all of you
will support as many shows this year
as you can. We all need each other's
help. But, more than anything else,
we want to make sure that the pub­
lic is given the benefit of our good
taste in selecting the correct plant and
bloom for their own landscape.

I am looking forward to seeing
all of you on the camellia trail, espe­
cially the trail to Savannah, Georgia.
Our national convention for the
American Camellia Society will be
held here on the Atlantic Coast in
Savannah, Georgia, February 27-28,
and March 1, 2003.

Our own ACCS convention is
presently scheduled for Myrtle
Beach, S.c., the last weekend in Sep­
tember, 2003. We are into January
now, and I do not know what it may
have brought to all of us, during these
times of worldwide conflict and con­
fusion. It would be impossible to
predict in November, 2002, as this
is being written, where we all might
find ourselves today. I do hope that
this finds all of you happy, and well.

Your Friend,
Bob Reese
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